MINUTES OF THE BOARD MEETING

AIA VERMONT

Tuesday, October 14, 2008           Montpelier

ATTENDING:  Guy Teschmacher, AIA, President; John McLeod, AIA, Vice-President; Daniel Johnson, AIA, Secretary/Treasurer: Lauren Davis, Assoc. AIA, Immediate Past-President; Shawn Brennan, AIA, Michael Hoffman, AIA, Harry Hunt, AIA, Diantha Korzun, AIA, Stephen Kredell, AIA, Lisa Rovner, AIA and James Sykes, AIA.

The meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m.

Committee Reports

1. Program Committee – John

a. Programs will be discussed under “New Business”.

2. Communications Committee – Daniel

a. No report

3. Public Policy Committee – Guy

a. Guy and Michael reported on the Building Professionals” meeting held on September 24th.  Hanne will send the Board notes from this meeting.

4. Long Range Planning Committee – Lauren

a. The Committee is working on future Board issues.

Board Structure

1. Secretary/Treasurer for 2009.

a.  Harry will let the Board know if he can accept this position.

2. New Board members

a. The list of nominees for the 2009 Board of Directors should be ready for the next meeting.  Michael will be stepping down from the Board; however, he will remain as the AIA Vermont SGN representative.  Lauren has agreed to serve another year.

b. Hanne will send all current Board members an e-mail asking them to let Guy know if they are willing to serve another year.

3. Committee Chairs and members will be appointed in January.

Other items for discussion

1. Newsletter – Shawn reported that the October Newsletter would be out next week.

2. Learning by Design

a. Lauren reported that three schools have registered for the Student Design Competition:  Williston Central School, Mount Abraham Union High School and St.Johnsbury Academy.  Williston may be entering another team.

3. “Canstruction” October 18th
a. Hanne will send e-mail to AIA Vermont Members as a reminder of this event.

4. ICC Vermont Chapter

a. Diantha reported on the meeting of the ICC Vermont Chapter, which she attended last week.

1.) The ICC Chapter offers a forum for discussion on Code issues in Vermont.

2.) The Bylaws will be official in January

3.) It is important that architects be a part of the ICC Chapter.

a.) Diantha would like to see more AIA Members on the Board.

b.) Michael thought architects should be leaders on working towards a “one code family”.

1.)  A five year plan working for a “Uniform group of codes” which would focus on “Building Codes” rather than” Fire Safety”.

4.) The next ICC Chapter meeting will be held in November and Hanne will send a notice of this meeting to AIA Vermont members.

5. AIA/VT Calendar up-date

a. Lisa is formatting the photos and is working with various printers on the cost of producing 250 Calendars.

b. Budget for Calendar:

1.) Limit cost of producing to no more than $3,000.  If all Calendars were sold at $15.00, an income of $3,750 could be realized.

c. Hanne will e-mail all Members that the Calendar will be for sale at the Annual Meeting in December.

6. VGBN request

a. Nancy Mears and Jeff Forward have asked Guy if they could present their thoughts on legislation for “High Performance Schools” at the next Board Meeting.

1.) It was suggested that Stephen, who has been working with VGBN on this issue, that he meet with them and report back to the Board.  Stephen will let Guy know if it still would be necessary for VGBN to talk to the whole Board.

7. Vermont Neighborhood Task Force

a. Harry reported that the Task Force would be meeting again tomorrow evening to elect their representatives to the “Smart Growth Conference” which will be held on November 18th.  Nominees include:  Susan Coddaire, AIA, James Drummond, AIA and Gregg Gossens, AIA.

b. David Boehm, P.E and Robert White also members of the Task Force will be presenters at the Conference.

c. Harry is encouraged that the Task Force opens many possibilities of networking with diverse groups and sees opportunities for communities to come to the group if they would like a design charrette for their Community.

New Business

1. John distributed Lisa’s up-dated program calendar and described it as “a work in progress”.

a. He would like to recommend six Chapter meetings a year, which might include lectures on:  “Modernism”, “Vernacular Architecture – Hidden Modernism in Vermont” and “Foreign Architecture”.

b. James suggested a meeting on “pro-bono” architecture.

c. The Program Committee will refine the calendar and get back to Lisa with any changes.

NEXT MEETING:  Tuesday, November 11th at Truex Cullins in Burlington.  Officers to meet at 5:00 p.m. to prepare a proposed budget.  The whole Board will meet at 6:00.

The meeting adjourned at 8:20 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Hanne N. Williams, Executive Director

